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Katrina With Her Victor 
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I just got back from Florida, AGAIN, last Saturday, June 1, after flying Allegiant out of Appleton. My 
Mooney was due for Annual on Saturday, June 1, and the prospect of getting stuck down there “out 
of Annual” made airline travel a much better option this trip.  We went down for the hangar door 
installation and to install the steel sheeting on it once it was on the hangar.  The week presented us 
with 90-98 degree temps, making outside work extremely miserable.  The evenings were nice, but 
every morning I woke to temps in the mid to high 70’s; not really any relief, even at night.  I was 
installing the rubber door seal over the top of the door hinge up until 10 minutes before I needed to 
hit the road for the airport on Saturday morning.  There wasn’t a spare minute left of time when I 
completed the door installation.  There’s a couple small projects left on it, but they can wait until fall. 

Our featured airplane this month (on the front of our newsletter) is Katrina Hodges’s Victor being 
rescued from a field in the UK.  She is bringing the fuselage back to Ford Airport to be added to the 
Museum, with the A-26 owned by her partner, Vinnie, in the new County Hangar.  She has her work 
cut out for her, but once completed this will be an awesome addition to our aviation community.  We’ll 
be posting updates as her project progresses.  Maybe next month we will get a picture of it arriving. 

Our Chapter hosted a Young Eagles Day in conjunction with Kubick Aviation hosting a Pancake 
Breakfast this past Saturday (June 8

th
).  We flew 44 kids with 3 airplanes, in spite of rain most of the 

morning.  Chad had donated the proceeds ($450) to the Chapter after the Breakfast.  The response 
to the YE’s Day was very positive.  Each of us pilots had some interesting passengers.  I had one 
show up in full military gear, including a plastic (toy) Oxygen Mask!  At least half my YE’’s were 
receiving their first airplane ride!  The enthusiasm was off the charts (as well as Social Media Posts 
by parents later Saturday). 

I’m keeping it short this month.  That gives us room for pictures of our YE’s Day and Kubick Aviation’s 
Pancake Breakfast.  

Sorry for a short notice, next meeting is Tuesday, June 11th, 6:30 PM at our Chapter Hangar! 
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Editor’s Section 
It’s hard to believe another month has gone by. I’m finishing the newsletter on a long sit in Dallas before my 

other flight. Summer is finally here with warmer temperatures and my son being out of school for the year. On 

the last day of school I went into my sons early-kindergarten class dressed in my pilot uniform and with a few 

projects for the kids to do. Of course my son Valen needed to inform everyone that I’m his dad. The age of 

the kids in his class range from five to six. I asked them who likes to read books only a few raised there 

hands (my son being one because I read to him every day and instill in him that reading is very important and 

one of the keys to success). I then asked the class who wants to be a pilot with everyone raising there hands. 

I told them if you want to be a pilot you have to read and be good at it. I said, “so what are you guys going to 

do tonight?” They all shouted, READ A BOOK!  I read the class Snoopy Takes Off, the book I’ve been 

reading Valen for the past few weeks (he loves the book you could say). After the book we put together foam 

airplanes and as we were building them, I taught them very simple concepts of aerodynamics and how 

airplanes fly. My first question was, how do airplanes fly?” Of course I had to give them the joking but not 

joking pilot answer of lots and lots of money. After the brief lesson all the kids enjoyed throwing the airplanes 

around in the class room. After that I handed out to everyone a world globe and asked a few questions about 

it. I brought in a small snack for the kids before I left. I told his teacher I been meaning to do this earlier in the 

year but just been so busy. She told that she understands and thanked me for coming in. I told her it’s my 

pleasure to come in. I love aviation and I enjoy sharing my love of flying with the younger generation and 

hopefully if I can spark an interest in just one child to do something in aviation it’s worth my time. To be frank 

our area has very limited resources and aviation just isn't something that’s taught in the school system. I 

remember when I was in school we talked about an airplane for about ten seconds but it was in relation to a 

math question. My goal for next year is to go into the school a few times a year and encourage and spark the 

interest of curiosity of 

what this flying thing 

is all about and not 

only just flying but all 

other careers in 

aviation.  

-Bruce 

Next Meeting 

Tuesday, 6/11 

6:30 PM 

Chapter Hangar 
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A gorgeous Supercharged (you heard that right) Lancair Legacy on Spruce 

Creek.  Lots of dyno hours but not certified for flight yet.  
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Scale Mustang “Kit plane” with Big Block Chevy at S&F.  Tom’s Friends in the plane are Nick Hermes 

above, Sam Aycoth below, falling in love with it. (His first trip EVER to a major Air Show).   
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Twin Beech and a 1936 Waco. YQC-6   
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EAA Webinars 
Register at: Webinars https://eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars  

All webinars are 7 pm CDT unless otherwise noted 
 
07/02/24           AirVenture Features and Attractions              Rick Larson & Sean Elliott 
07/09/24**        Tale of Two Prebuys                                       Mike Busch 
07/10/24*         CFIT                                                                Prof. H. Paul Shuch 
 
* Qualifies for FAA Wings credit. 
** Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. 
 
Did you miss a webinar? Here’s the webpage so you can watch the recording https://
www.eaa.org/Videos/Webinars 
 
 

Facebook Pages of interest: 
 

Website;  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439 

Face Book; https://www.facebook.com/eaa439 

 
NEXT MEETING; Tuesday, June 11th, 6:30 PM 

Chapter Hangar 
 
 

Handley Page Victor XL191 Zealous Zoey | Iron Mountain MI | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Handley-Page-Victor-XL191-Zealous-Zoey/61551998715263/ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiTXpnd01XUm1NRFpqWTJaaSIsInQiOiI4Rno2WjNDWDNZUk5JTkp4eVg5M25NMk5OdjNtNkhlc2RiM0lmQnkzY3J0YkpBUlpSY085UTFxOWtGOW9BZlBSbHB0VXlNdDg0dHdJXC9PUzluQ2hEekZwRFBYb3NcL2ErckJCMVQ4Z3RPRCtpQzBOM1hY
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchapters.eaa.org%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413317412%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413327155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://www.facebook.com/people/Handley-Page-Victor-XL191-Zealous-Zoey/61551998715263/
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EAA Chapter 439 

P.O. Box 264 

Quinnesec, MI 49876 

EAA CHAPTER 439 OFFICERS 

Chairman of the Board: Whitey Jensen N3079 E-Bar D RD Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-774-5550 tljensen13@gmail.com 
President/Treasurer: Tom Sullivan P.O. Box 264 - Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-458-6989 tom@uptruckcenter.com 
Executive Vice President: Chad Kubick, 400 Vulcan St, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-5500  chad@kubickaviation.com 
Vice President: Scott Trask N4592 Bass Lake Road, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-9157 sctrask@icloud.com 
Secretary: Will Kroeger P.O. Box 159 Felch, MI 49831 906-241-9070  wkroeger@alphacomm.net 
Newsletter Editor: Bruce StOnge PO Box 292 Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-282-7647 bruce.stonge@outlook.com 
Web Editor: Mike Betti W8310 Johnson Road Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-1368 mbetti59@charter.ne 
YE Coordinator: WANT TO BE THE NEW YE COORDINATOR 
Membership Coordinator/Nominating Chairman:  
Board members: Officers + Dean Hensel, Craig Nowak, Walter Charter, Dave Houseman, Maxine Nowak 
 

Dues are $15.00 a year ($25 for mailed newsletter)! From August 1st  Please send them to above address. 
Website: http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439.   

http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439

